Motion to approve minutes from 6/13/22, Kevin Nigh, 2ND Chris Ross, vote 3/0.

Clendenning Ditch: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, reports they have ran into a water problem and planned to order some additional tile to work through it.

Meiks Addition: Taylor states the seeding has been completed there and it is looking better. Kevin Nigh still questions the location of the inlet on the south side of Meiks Rd. but plans to find out more about it. Chris Ross brings up a property on the south end where there was a wet spot, this is believed to be fixed.

Forest Brook Addition: Glenn Scott a resident of the addition is here with concerns of water issues in the addition, he believes water is coming from a field on 900 N. Chris Ross feels the issue here is basically the same as it was in Meiks Addition, there is a ditch that runs through the addition which is not a legal drain. He explains to Mr. Scott that there are no funds at this time from the drainage board to pay for drainage work in this addition since it is not a ditch that maintenance is collected on. A petition of the residents in the watershed and then a public hearing would be required to establish a fund where maintenance can be collected like the other legal drains in the county. Chris Ross believes elevation shots have been taken at some point of the addition and it showed that the addition sits below the field to the north. There is discussion about some work done in the general area in the past by previous property owners. Different possible scenarios are discussed as to what may be able to help the problem if a fund were established. Don Parker would like to know how many homes this affects, there's an estimated 50-70 homes. Kevin Nigh wonders if a cleaning of the creek that runs through the area would help. Taylor Sumerford requests Mr. Scott come down to the Surveyor's office following the meeting, he will. Don Parker proposes that Taylor complete a map of the watershed for this area to start with. Chris Ross wants to make sure Mr. Scott understands that none of this will happen quickly as there is a lot of planning and engineering that would need to go into it once a fund is established, Mr. Scott states he understands.

Adjourn.		
DRAINAGE BOARD		SHELBY COUNTY, INDIANA
Don Parker, President	Chris Ross, Vice President	Kevin Nigh, Member